                           Dartbrook Coal Mine – Modification 7 Submission

           The last thing that Muswellbrook needs is another coal mine, particularly another open cut which will contribute to the already very poor air quality in the town. Muswellbrook was found to be the dirtiest town in Australia in a recent survey conducted by the Australian Conservation Foundation. It certainly has air quality well below the national average
           If the cost to the health system of respiratory illness caused by poor air quality were taken from the profitability of this mine, already it would not be worth considering.
           A large portion of Australia is already suffering from prolonged drought considered by many scientists to be a direct result of mining and burning fossil fuels such as coal.
           It makes no sense to approve new mines when we now know that mining contributes to climate change.
           Industry in the Hunter needs to diversify into clean industries such as renewables to provide employment and meet the Paris agreement to limit greenhouse gases. This is particularly true now that agriculture is struggling due to prolonged drought.
           A coal mine at Gloucester has already been refused by the Land and Environment Court on the grounds of it's contribution to climate change. This mine should also be refused on the same grounds.
            For these reasons, this mining modification must not be approved
             Denis Rothwell  April 12, 2019
